Bradworthy CP School
Friday 17th July 2009

Dear Parents,

I’m going to take this opportunity to try and explain the reasons behind our decision to change the way in which we are intending to organise our Classes from September as this issue seems to be causing some of you a lot of concern.

I have to admit that we were somewhat surprised at the reaction, however I am very pleased that those of you who are concerned have been willing to come in to school and speak with us.

We are always willing to listen to, and take account of, the views of opinions of parents because we value your role and the support that you give us in helping the children to develop.

As I have said I am delighted that that you have brought your concerns to our attention immediately rather than talking amongst yourselves and making matters worse as happens in so many schools.
The decision to make a change was not taken lightly, but by our whole staff in relation to a number of genuine concerns relating to the further splitting of a group of children who have already been split on a couple of different occasions. 

On reflection we felt that the fairest thing to do was to keep the children in the groups that they are already in and thus avoid any further disruption to them.

We assumed, wrongly it would seem, that as the children were already grouped like this, and as everyone appeared to be happy with this, there would be no objection to the plan.

In addition to this there are likely to be a number of new children in school in September. All of these will be living in our catchment area and have a perfect right to come to our school. As a school we have a responsibility to organise ourselves so that we can make the best provision for them and the children who are already here.

 I’d like to explain how we are intending to organise the children from September because a number of parents seem to have the impression that the children are going to be taught in huge Classes and this isn’t the case.

I will be taking on a bigger teaching commitment next year and the children in Years 4, 5 and 6 will be taught by three full time teachers who will be fully supported by Bryan Sentance, Dave Dawson and Robin Lewis. 

This means that the children will always be taught by a member of our teaching staff and in addition to this they will be fully supported by four Classroom Assistants who will offer 60 hours of support time to the children each week. 
Across Key Stage 2 the children will be taught at a ratio of around 23 children per teacher which is significantly less than in any of the last few years and this will give us the opportunity to focus much more closely on their individual needs.

The intended changes mark a very significant step towards a 6th Class. This is a very positive move and not something that anyone should be concerned about, however it was not a move that we wanted to make “a song and dance about”, preferring instead to give ourselves the opportunity to settle in to the new organisation and structure in a way that caused as little stress as possible for the children.
Several years ago, when we moved from four to five Classes, we set up our additional Class in the school hall, however we have decided not to do this on this occasion.
The use of the hall as a Class base was far from ideal. It made school dinners and assemblies very difficult and had a very detrimental effect on sport and music.
It also made important school events like the Christmas Play, school fayres and the Harvest Meal either difficult or impossible.

An additional problem that we would currently face is in relation to the cost associated with setting up a new Class and this is something which we would not currently be able to afford.

This would mean that the children in whichever group was in the hall would have no access to important teaching aids like the interactive whiteboards which we now have in all of the Classes.

Instead of using the hall as a permanent base we have decided to use it, and other areas of the school, as needed and as appropriate in support of the different lessons and activities which the children are involved in.

For example, while two groups are in class doing maths and using the classes resources a third group could be in the hall doing a music session.

As a staff we are actually feeling very positive about the changes that we have had to make and we hope that now I have explained the situation fully you will feel the same.
Class 5 – Milky Way Trip
The children in Class 5 will be visiting The Milky Way on Monday 20th July as an end of Year treat and as a reward for the Year 6 children for their hard work, which included after school sessions, getting ready for the SATs.
The children do not have to wear school uniform on Monday.

There will be no charge for the visit, however this is reliant on a few parents dropping the children of and picking them up afterwards.

We will be leaving at about 9.45am and returning to school in time for the end of the school day.
Leaver’s Assembly

Our leaver’s assembly will be taking place in the school hall at 9.30am on the morning of Tuesday 21st July. 

The assembly usually lasts about an hour and in addition to giving us the opportunity to say good bye and good luck to the children in Year 6 it offers us the chance to give a range of prizes and awards to children across the school.

The assembly isn’t just for the parents of children in Year 6 it is open to anyone who wishes to attend and we hope that you will be able to come along.
Leaver’s BBQ

Don’t forget the leaver’s BBQ next Tuesday evening. Everyone in school is really looking forward to the event and we’ve got our fingers firmly crossed that the weather is a lot better than it has been this week.

If you are able to offer an hour of your time to run a stall please volunteer because without your support many of the things we have planned won’t run. Which would be a great shame.

If you are able to volunteer please add your name to the sheet on the notice board. If you can’t get in to school give us a ring on 241365.
School Kitchens

As you know we are committed to providing meals of the very best quality. This means that we use high quality ingredients which are sourced locally wherever possible.

I think that they represent very good value for money and Janet and Angie certainly do a fantastic job in preparing food of the highest quality.

We have always managed to keep the cost of our school well below the average cost in Devon and nationally and we are very proud of the fact that we have been able to offer such good quality food at such a low price.

The continuing rise in the cost of living means that we will be reluctantly forced to raise the price of our meals to £1.80 from the start of next term.
We believe that this still offers excellent value for money and this price is still 15p cheaper than the cost of meals in other Devon Schools.

I hope that you and your children will continue to support our school kitchens next year.

Next half terms menu and order will be sent out next week. They will also be available on line.  
Books

As you know we are running a book stall in school in order to raise funds for the school.

The books can be bought by putting 50p in the honesty box which is beside the bookcase which is outside reception.

Our stock of books is getting a bit low so if you have any books that you could leave please put them on the bookcase, or if it is full pile them beside it.
School Uniform

Can I remind you that as usual the children must return to school in September wearing school shorts, skirts or dresses. Please remember that the girls are expected to wear long white socks and the boys long grey socks as a part of their uniform.
Can I also remind you that all children are expected to wear black footwear.
Can you also make sure that the children have school caps which they can wear when they are outside.
As always we are very grateful to parents for their support in maintaining the children’s excellent standard of dress. It is always commented upon by visitors to the school, and when we are out on visits our children are always very well turned out and a great credit to the school.
Sports News

The sailing club which we have been running on the Tamar Lakes this summer finished this week.

I think that all of the children who took part had a very challenging and enjoyable experience.

It was great that we were able to provide the children an eight week course and I am really pleased to be able to tell you that every child achieved RYA Level 1 award and that some of the children who took part for the second year running achieved the Level 2 award. 

The club was really successful this year and we will be offering it again next year.
End of Term arrangements

The last day of term is next Wednesday (22nd July) and as usual the children will be allowed to bring in games.
This is likely to be the last news letter of the year so I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for your support over the last 12 months.

We’ve had another action packed year and it is wonderful to look back at all of the things that the children have been involved in.

I would like to wish the children in Year 6 the very best as they go on to Holsworthy College. We are all very proud of everything that they have achieved and it has been both a pleasure and a privilege working with them over the years.

I hope that everyone has a really good summer break. We all looking forward to seeing everyone safely back in school in September.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)   
